
Date: 2020 April 05 

 

To all Elementary and Junior High School students in the city and parents, 

 

From Mizuho City 

Board of Education 

 

Temporary Closure of Schools for New Coronavirus Infection 

 

In connection with the prevention of the spread of the new coronavirus infectious disease, 

a request for temporary closure was issued by the Prefectural Board of Education. 

Therefore, in elementary and junior high schools in Mizuho City, we will respond as 

follows. In order to protect the health of each student and to spread the disease in the 

future, it is necessary to take thorough measures against infectious diseases at home. We 

appreciate your understanding and cooperation.  

 

 

1. Temporary Closure 

April 7 (Tuesday) – April 19 (Sunday) 

 

2. Entrance Ceremony 

The entrance ceremony that was initially scheduled on April 7 (Tue) will be 

postponed to April 20 (Mon). 

 

<Request after reopening schools> 

*Be sure to check the temperature before going to school and check for cold 

symptoms.  

*If feeling unwell, such as fever and cough, please rest without overdoing.  

*Please wear a mask. 

*If a child has symptoms of a cold, such as fever, please treat at home. In this case, it 

will be treated as “suspended” instead of “absent”. 

*The entrance ceremony will be held by new students, parents (one per family), and 

faculty members.  

 

Furthermore, please refer to the school education section website of the Mizuho City 

Board of Education or the website of each school. We will further inform you. 


